
   

 

 
 

Committee of the Whole Memorandum 
 

 

To:  Committee of the Whole 

From:  Jim Culotta, City Administrator 

Date:  12/11/17 

Re:  Revenue Stream Audit  

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

I recommend engaging Azavar Government Solutions for the purpose of auditing existing city revenues, 

including our telecommunications tax and sales tax.  Azavar’s contingency fee structure offers Washington a 

no-cost and risk-free means of optimizing tax revenue and collections. 

 

BACKGROUND 

Recently, I approached Azavar Government Solution regarding their revenue audit services.  Through the use 

of technology-based audit tools, Azavar has helped over 175 Illinois communities maximize existing revenue 

streams, including but not limited to telecommunications, sales, and utility taxes.  For example, Azavar 

analyzes service addresses from utility lists to identify discrepancies, assess compliance with city/state laws, 

and assist in the recovery of lost monies.  Additional details on their audit process are included in the attached 

materials. 

 

Azavar does not charge local governments for the audit service.  Instead, they would receive a portion of the 

“found revenue” for 36 months.  Found revenue includes tax proceeds going forward and also back revenues, 

with the exception of the telecommunications tax.  Azavar keeps monitoring through the 3-year cycle and they 

also do a true up in the 4th quarter each year to make sure the estimated dollars of savings are the actual dollars. 

 

Through their contingency fee approach, Azavar splits the found revenue 55%/45% with the local government.  

However, if three or more local governments in our area were to join, Azavar will increase the revenue split 

for each community from 55%/45% to 60%/40%.  I have encouraged several communities to participate; East 

Peoria just approved an agreement and Pekin plans to do the same in the coming week. If Washington, East 

Peoria, and Pekin sign with Azavar by the end of the year, the 60/40 split would be achieved.  Engaging Azavar 

before the end of the year would allow the city to pursue more back revenue than if the agreement began in 

2018.   

 

On November 20th, Finance Committee requested this item be brought before the Committee of the Whole. 

 

REQUESTED ACTION 

Staff requests Committee input and direction. 

 

ATTACHED 

1. Azavar promotional materials and agreement 

 




























